


The NOVA Parks system is, in short, an exemplary demonstration of the value of
intergovernmental collaboration and cooperation among Northern Virginia’s multiple
20 ¢ jurisdictions—enhancing the value of each jurisdiction’s individual assets and extending

s i o their residents’ access to all the best that the neighboring jurisdictions have to offer.
' Alexandria’s withdrawal from NOVA Parks would do gratuitous damage to the City’s
" relationship with its neighboring jurisdictions, delivering a message which our City
presumably does not intend, and consequences which it should not invite. It would
pose, at the very least, serious questions regarding NOVA Parks’ continued ownership
arld support of the operations of Alexandria’s iconic Carlyle House.

The PRC was not requested to assess the value of Alexandria’s participation in NOVA
Parks—and it did not do so. The Commission’s Findings and Recommendations
recognize that “Council did not ask the Commission to opine on the advisability of
continuing to be a member of NOVA Parks,” and that question is nowhere addressed in
“The Commission’s Findings”, “The Commission’s Recommendations”, or indeed
anywhere in its Report to Mayor & City Council—and yet Chairwoman Atkins volunteers
the unsolicited opinion that she sees “very little benefit” in Alexandria’s continuing to
participate in this joint endeavor with its sister jurisdictions to provide a rich and diverse
array of parks to the citizens of Alexandria and all of Northern Virginia.

The PRC’s Report suggests that, in considering the merits of the Cameron Run Regional
Park arrangement, Council recognized that the question “required significant analysis”
and a “coordinated public process to inciude public hearings” and, presumably, the
participation of any City Boards or Commissions with responsibility or expertise relevant
to the question. On the broader question of the City’s continued participation in the
regional compact that governs and operates the Northern Virginia Regional Park system,
there has been no such analysis and no such process, and there should be no such
conclusion. :

- Thank you for your continued support of NOVA Parks and Carlyle House.
Respectfully submitted,
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Friends of Carlyle House



